FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE MINUTES

February 8, 2013
Meeting held:

Jefferson County Education Center; Basil T Knight Center, Mesa 51 School District; Swink 33 School District; Centennial BOCES, Greeley; San Luis Valley BOCES, Alamosa

Members Present

Kathleen Askelson, Jefferson County R-1 
Steven Clawson, Denver 1


Denise Pearson, Kiowa C-2
Brenda Johnson, Weld Re-8


Terry Buswell, Centennial BOCES 
Diane Raine, Mesa County Valley 51

Shae Martinez, Mapleton 1
Velva Addington, Swink 33

Brad Arnold, Cherry Creek 5
Stacy Sondburg, Byers 32J

Amy Lyons, Bayfield 10JT-R
Kurt Shugars, Telluride R-1

Linda Rau, Plateau Valley 50
Fran Christensen, Falcon 49


Terry Kimber, Widefield 3
Bill Sutter, Boulder Valley RE-2

Dale Mellor, Steamboat Springs RE-2
Melissa Brunner, Montezuma-Cortez Re-1J

Ex-Officio Members Present
Leanne Emm, CDE 
Wendi Chapin, CDE
Terry Christensen, CDE
Kirk Weber, CDE
Crystal Dorsey, State Auditor’s Office
Chris Telli, Colorado Society of CPAs
Alternates Present  

Rose Belden, Garfield 16

Guests Present
Laura Hronik, Colorado Springs 11
Mark Capps, Colorado Springs 11

Ken Wieck, Colorado Springs 11
JoAnn Arguello, Adams 50
Lisa Anderson, Jefferson County R-1
Joanne Vergunst, Fountain-Ft. Carson 8

Marita Vogrin, Academy 20 
Mike Lee, Fort Morgan Re-3
Steven Coblar, Falcon 49
Marcy Studtmann, Lewis Palmer 38

Jon Kvale, Englewood 1
Tammy Hohn, Engelwood 1

Mark Rydberg, Summit RE-1
Sue McKnight, Brighton 27J
Kristine Githara, Cherry Creek 5 
Terry Scharg, Gilpin County Re-1
Misty Manchester, Canon City Re-1
Sherry Murphy, Yuma 1 

Laurie Darnell, Sheridan 2
Eddie Starz, Adams 14

Kelly Varney, Platte Canyon R-1
Jonathan Levesque, Littleton 6
Gina French, Adams 12 
Stan Rodriquez, Adams-Arapahoe 28J


Dana Thomson, Harrison 2 
Willie Leslie, Clear Creek Re-1
Karen Cordova, Pueblo City Schools
Valerie Rodriguez, Pueblo City Schools

Rick Howell, Pueblo City Schools
Jane Schein, St Vrain Valley RE-1J

Don Trujillo, Pueblo 70
Cassie Walgren, CSI 

Becky Samborski, Weld Re-1
Cheryl Brewster, Weld Re-1
Sherry Shay, Thompson R-2J
Luke Gonzales, Thompson R-2J

Meggan Sponsler, Greeley 6
Mandy Hydock, Greeley 6

Nicki Schmidt, Windsor Re-4 
Paula Sublett, San Juan BOCES

Karin Slater, Montrose County Re-1J
Stephanie Juneau, Gunnison Re-1
Wendy Everett, Delta County 50(J)
Steve Kraft, Rangely Re-4
Barb Hazelton, Mesa County Valley 51
Nancy Paregien, Mesa County Valley 51
Mike Thomas, Fowler R4J 
Rhonda Bohlander, Manzanola 3J

Laine Gibson, Durango 9-R 
Annie Gunderson, Ignacio 11JT
Janell Wood, Archuleta County 50JT
Kim Thompson, Archuleta County 50JT

Joanna Valdez, Archuleta County 50JT
Jerene Wilkinson, Monte Vista C-8
Cindy Squires, San Luis Valley BOCES 
Patty Walker, San Luis Valley BOCES
Wendy Swanhorst, Swanhorst & Assoc.
Katrina Brossia, Loveland Classical Academy
Nicholas Graham, McMahan & Assoc.
Morgan Strakbein, McMahan & Assoc.
Bryon Manning, Manning Accounting & Consulting

Members and Alternates Absent


Kim Krause, Akron R-1
Donna Villamor, Littleton 6

Dave Montoya, Poudre R1
Karen Andrews, Dolores Re-4A

Christy Hamrick, Garfield Re-2
Chloe Flam, Northwest BOCES 
Sharon Thompson, Holyoke Re-1J
Shelley Becker, Adams 12

Anthony Whiteley, St. Vrain Valley Re-1J
Jack Bay, Falcon 49
Eileen Johnston, James Irwin Charter 

MINUTES
FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE

February 8, 2013
I. Call to Order and Introductions

Leanne Emm called the meeting to order at 9:30 am.  Those in attendance were asked to introduce themselves and their district.

II. Presentation of Agenda

Leanne presented the agenda with amendments.  
III. Approval of Minutes


Shae Martinez made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 12, 2012 meeting.  Kathleen Askelson 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
IV. Legislative Update
Leanne reported that there was an incredible push for change in the Legislature.  In the past couple of years we have seen change to the academic side of education with Teacher Effectiveness, SB163, CAP4K, district accountability and finance has been relatively left alone.  Now everyone is paying attention to school finance in order to fund the academic initiatives.  She feels the legislators are getting a better understanding of the dynamics of school finance and how some of the decisions they make impact other areas.  There will be two school finance acts introduced this year; the regular school finance act and the bill that Senator Johnston is drafting.  
The bill being proposed by Senator Johnston will be contingent on new money coming into the state coffers.  There is hope that there will be a citizen’s ballot initiative in November to raise $1B dollars.  In the event a ballot initiative was passed, the new school finance act, if approved, would be implemented.  Some of the proposals in the bill are expanding early childhood opportunities; changes to ELPA and at-risk funding; potentially expanding categorical funding; changing the October count to some type of an average daily membership count; and calculating the split of total program differently.  So in addition to making the pie larger, how will the pie be sliced in regards to state vs. local share funding.  Leanne has yet to see any data on the formula and its impact on districts.  Senator Johnston’s staff is working with Legislative Council to create some scenarios and the Department will be doing the same then comparing the numbers.  She anticipates information to be forthcoming in a couple of weeks.  There was a question asked if a ballot initiative was passed, when would the new finance act be effective?  Leanne stated that most likely it would be a transitional process to implement and most definitely not for next year.  Joanne Vergunst asked Leanne to expand on the financial transparency in the proposal, specifically school-level reporting.  Leanne reported that with the influx of new money, there is a desire to have greater transparency as to where the dollars go and how they are spent.  She does know that there is most likely going to be language in the bill that requires some level of school-level reporting.  With the Department’s new data pipeline, we have an element for school code that will be zero filled for next year.  It would be to the districts advantage to start thinking about how expenditures are reported at the school level.  Kathleen Askelson and Steve Clawson have meet with Senator Johnston’s staff and presented issues that districts could possibly encounter with school level reporting, e.g., cost allocations of centralized services.
Leanne reported that the supplemental appropriation bill has been presented and has passed out of the Senate Ed. Committee.  She hopes it will be approved by the end of February.

Wendi Chapin has been reviewing other bills tied to education.  There are approximately 20-25 bills in the works and some of the topics are property tax base values, breakfast program, English Language Acquisition rewrite and BOCES as an LEA for competitive grant purposes.
V. Grant Set-aside Tracking 
Wendi Chapin first thanked the sub-committee for their work in coming to a solution for tracking set-aside funds.  The sub-committees recommendation is to use grant codes 9100-9199 for local and state grant set-aside and 9200-9299 for federal grant set-aside.  This item will be brought back at the next meeting for action and will become effective for FY13-14 reporting.
VI. OMB Super Circular Proposal
Kirk Weber reported on the recently released Federal Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Super Circular proposal.  This proposal would streamline language from eight existing OBM circulars into one document.  Interested parties may submit comments to OMB through April 30th.  
VII. SchoolView Finance Tab
Leanne Emm detailed requirements in statute regarding district performance framework and the requirement to report finances at the district level.  With the implementation of SchoolView on the CDE website, there is a tab for finance.  In State Board rule, the reporting requirement is very similar to what use to be on the districts’ report card.  The PSFU staff has been reviewing the current layout of the data reporting and would like to look at how to make the data more effective and meaningful.  Leanne would like to convene a taskforce within FPP to look at the current data display and possibly come up with a better layout.  The following volunteered for the taskforce:


Denise Pearson, Kiowa C-2


Mark Rydberg, Summit Re-1


Kathleen Askelson, Jefferson County R-1


Gina French, Adams 12

Melissa Brunner, Montezuma-Cortez Re-1

Terry Kimber, Widefield 3


Brenda Johnson, Weld Re-8


Shae Martinez, Mapleton 1


TBD, Denver 1

VIII. Other Topics of Interest

a. Uniform Budget Summary Report
Leanne reminded districts that the Uniform Budget Summary Report is statutorily required to be included in the district’s budget.
b. Automated Data Exchange (ADE)
Terry Christensen reported that the finance portion of the new data pipeline is about to launch into the test phase with several districts that have volunteered to be test districts.  Leanne Emm encouraged attending the overview sessions that are currently scheduled to see what is coming with data submission across the Department beginning next year.  There was a question on the required data elements that are not being reported in the flat files currently submitted.  Terry reported that she thought the elements for AU and school code would be populated by the system since they were not currently required reporting elements, but would get clarification from Adam William on this.

Side note:  Adam Williams reported that software vendors have been contacted and are aware that the AU and school code elements will need to be added to the file layout.  The pipeline system will not be adding those elements.
c. CASE/DBO & CASBO Updates
1. CASBO

Bill Sutter directed the group to the CASBO website (coloradoasbo.org).  The spring conference will be held April 10-12, 2013 at the Omni Interlocken Hotel in Broomfield.  They will be hosting “Lunch & Learn” sessions on February 26th at Weld 6 Administration building and February 27th at Warren Tech Center in Lakewood.  CASBO has started something new with regional affiliates and chapters.  Benefits of being an affiliate or chapter are:

· Presence on The CASBO web site as a Regional Chapter

· Ability to post local meetings on the CASBO Calendar

·  Ability to mass email to regional members that are listed on the CASBO data base

· Ability to upload documents to calendar items and/or store them in the searchable library

Any group interested in becoming an affiliate or chapter can contact CASBO.
The ASBO Conference will be held October 25-28, 2013 in Boston.  The CASBO Fall Conference will be Sept. 4-6, 2013.

2. CASE/DBO

Shae Martinez, CASE/DBO president elect took the opportunity to let those in attendance know how beneficial the organization can be to those in business positions.  The Winter Conference was just held Jan. 30th thru Feb. 2nd.  There was a preconference session specifically designed for business and finance leaders.  This year there were presentations by Natalie Mullis, Colorado State Chief Economist; Richard Wobbekind, economist at the Leeds School of Business, CU; Leanne Emm, CDE; Senator Michael Johnston; Greg Smith, PERA; and Carol Hedges, Colorado Fiscal Policy Institute.  CASE offers a unique opportunity to engage in not only professional development but the legislative process.  The CASE legislative committee meets the 2nd Friday of the month.  The CASE Summer Leadership Conference will be held July 24-26, 2013 in Breckenridge. 
d. Other discussion items
1. $70 for early childhood

Joanne Vergunst asked about a proposal to designate $70 per at-risk student to a separate fund.  Leanne stated that this is the Governor’s proposal in the budget request.  The Governor’s budget request included not only increased funding for K-12, but three other pieces; $70 per at-risk transfer, eliminating the hold-harmless full-day kindergarten funding and increasing the supplemental full-day kindergarten funding from .08 to .097, and withholding $3.64/student to fund a teacher quality pipeline.  She is not hearing much support for any of these proposals except possibly increasing the supplement full-day kindergarten funding but keeping the hold-harmless in place.

2. Fiscal Health Analysis

Crystal Dorsey from the Office of the State Auditor reported that they anticipate moving the release of the report to July instead of August.

3. Grants Fiscal

Leanne reported that Grants Fiscal and Federal Programs are currently reworking the consolidated application for NCLB funds.  The Department is also implementing a new e-grant system that will eventually have an online system for all grants.  Due to funding constraints, this will be a slow process.
4. Revised Governor’s Supplemental Budget
Mark Rydberg asked about rate of increase in the Governor’s supplemental budget request.  Leanne said the request has approximately a $228 per student average increase across the state.  This includes a 2.1% inflation estimate.  Legislative Council is estimating a 1.7% inflation rate.  The March forecast will be very critical to determine how much money could potentially go into the State Education Fund.  It is currently projected that there could be a large amount of one-time monies that will be added to the Fund.  The discussion that will have to happen in the Legislature is what to do with these one-time revenues.

Leanne also reported that Wednesday morning she presented an overview of how school finance works to the joint House and Senate Ed. Committee meeting this week.  After session adjournment, they re-convened and there was a very open and interesting discussion on school finance.  Leanne and Todd Herreid from Legislative Council fielded questions from the committee that were very insightful.  She felt, from the questioning, that they were beginning to get a good grounded knowledge of how school finance works and the issues that surround school finance.
There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned.
